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August 17, 2015 – 2:00 p.m.

Present:  Chairman Jack Lawler; Directors:  Anita Daly, Art Johnson, Gary Dake, Charles Wait, Dave Wood, Rita Cox, Ed Kinowski, Brendan Chudy, Penny Hill, also present were: Attorney Justin Miller, Kevin Hedley, President Marty Vanags and Waynette Roberts, Executive Assistant.
Not present:  Matt Veich
Chairman Jack Lawler called the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance. Chair Lawler introduced the new Executive Assistant Waynette Roberts, and asked everyone to introduce themselves.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
On a motion made by Charles Wait, seconded by Art Johnson the minutes of the July 1, 2015 meeting minutes were approved unanimously.
Chairman Jack Lawler announced that Ray Callahan resigned. He indicated there are currently two vacancies on the board. He requested two private sector names suggestions be given to him prior to the next meeting. Gary Dake will approach Omar Usmani about his intentions.
TREASURER REPORT
Treasurer Art Johnson reports the Partnership’s financial records are all in.
On a motion made by Charles Wait and seconded by Gary Dake, the Treasurer’s report was approved unanimously 
PRESIDENTS REPORT
President Vanags introduced the Executive Assistant Waynette Roberts who started Aug 17 2015. 
President Vanags reported on:  Attraction activities. He has had conversations with at least one semi-conductor supplier in the design industry since he attended Semiconn in July.  Additionally President Vanags indicated he attended a conference in Utah Salt Lake City and met 8 consultants in the specialty logistics industry. One follow up call regarding and of those contacts was made last Friday August 14, generated a possible project: details to follow.
President Vanags indicated his plan to attend a September 2015 Chicago conference to connect with 10 consultants. Details to follow upon return from Chicago.
Jack Lawler asked if a detailed report regarding projects could be generated. President Vanags indicated he would produce this report at each board meeting.
President Vanags followed up and answered concerns with the new company he is currently working with from Troy. The company does land remediation, bridges, and environmental improvement work. The company will produce10 new jobs (company relocating to Waterford from Troy). Art Johnson said President Vanags’ presentation was well done at the 10am meeting. Town Hall Meeting September 14 2015.  
Gary Dake along with Charles Wait led a discussion on “poaching” business within the capital district and marketing to businesses. Art Johnson comments that incentives or not – there are going to be exception to the rules.  Example:  if it’s not working in Stillwater and Saratoga can make it happen. Should be a case by case bases.
M.Vanags followed up with statement that retailers should not be given incentives. Brendan Chudy voiced case by case basis best way to go. Jack Lawler reiterated that efforts should be  proative.
IDA NEGOTIATIONS
A meeting with IDA to include Glen Rockwood, Ron Sutton and Rich Ferguson M.Vanags along with Justin Miller will occur August 18 2015 8am to discuss a new services agreement with them.. Jack Lawler asked board members attend Brendan Chudy and Ed Kinowski also attend. 
BILLS
Treasurer Art Johnson reported that the bills are in good order and recommended approval.
Motion made by Ed Kinowski and seconded by Kevin Hedley to approve bills as presented by Treasurer Art Johnson. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS
Anita Daly requested an update to host a reception with all board members. A. Daly suggested meet and greet for all boards inclusive of CRC before the end of the year.
President Vanags reminded everyone on a plan to have a “coming out” party for the Boards’ Strategic Plan in late September.  This could be an opportunity to have other boards attend. Details to follow.
Minutes of meeting held during the Board Retreat July 22 2015 was presented.
Motion made by Anita Daly and seconded by Kevin Hedley on a vote, motion was approved.
Ed Kinowski would like to see and upgrade to the county web site. He suggested a piece on the partnership and on economic development be front and center.
Motion to adjourn by Charles Wait, seconded by Gary Dake, on a vote motion was approved.
Next Meeting September 21 2015 @ 2pm
